
22nd BIRTHDAY CELEBRATION All women are invited to attend the BOP Dove's 

22nd birthday  "Come, let us be a people of praise" 14 Nov  at 7pm to 9:30pm 

at Aquinas College Chapel, 183 Pyes Pa Rd Tauranga.  All ladies  

welcome. Come join us for an evening of fun and fellowship. Supper  

provided. More info contact Maree 07 5783752. 

 

EVERY LIFE IS PRECIOUS!  40 years since the passing of the Contraception,  

Sterilisation and Abortion Act almost 500,000 preborn New Zealanders have 

been aborted and countless women have been wounded physically,  

emotionally and spiritually.  There is an increasing call for abortion laws to be 

liberalised for social reasons right up to birth.    

Join pro-life New Zealanders in Wellington Sat, 9 Dec at 2pm for a National 

March for Life.  Be a voice for the voiceless and let New Zealand know that we 

love them both!  More information at marchforlifenz.org.nz and Facebook or 

phone/text Michael Loretz 021 825 955. 

 

FINAL CHANCE TO SPEAK DIRECTLY TO POPE FRANCIS BEFORE 2018 SYNOD: 

Next year will see a focus by the Catholic Church on young people, their views, 

thoughts and dreams for their faith and relationship with the Church. As this 

year draws to a close, Pope Francis is giving young people a final opportunity 

to speak more directly to him, our Holy Father.  Read more on Synod 2018 and 

take up this final chance before the Synod to be heard.   Visit and complete 

the Synod 2018 survey before 30 Nov 2017 by visiting http://

youth.synod2018.va/content/synod2018/en.html 

 

FIRST LIGHT YOUNG ADULTS WEEKEND:  Young Adults aged 18-35 - if you like 

hanging out with like-minded people and having fun, then this is the weekend 

for you! For just $50 you'll enjoy a weekend away with some fresh apologetics 

talks from our guest speaker Dean Mischewski, great food, activities and  

fellowship!  17-19 Nov / Papamoa Christian Camp / $50 per person /  

Contact hello@catholicyouth.org.nz for details 

 

DIOCESAN PRESENCE ON VARIOUS SOCIAL MEDIAS PLATFORMS:  

Follow the Catholic Diocese of Hamilton on Facebook, Instagram and Twitter 

for more news about what is going on in our Diocese, photos, events and much 

more!https://www.facebook.com/CatholicDioceseofHamilton/ 

https://www.instagram.com/catholicdiocesenz/ 

https://twitter.com/CathDioHam 

 

PRAYER MEETING.   There will be NO more  Monday Evening Prayer Meetings for 

2017. 
 

 

 

 

 

 
32nd Sunday in Ordinary Time  

12 November 2017 
 

 

TE PUKE:  Due to a few disturbances around St Patrick’s Church property over 

the past few weeks, the back door of the church will be locked during the day.  

This situation will be reviewed in December.  Those wishing to access the church 

can use the code on the front door, C1971. 

 

ALL SAINTS BY THE SEA PARISH CATHOLIC COAST & COUNTRYSIDE MAGAZINE – 

CHRISTMAS ISSUE:   Would parishioners please note that contributions of  parish 

group or committee reports, photos and articles for the Parish magazine,  

Christmas issue, are now being gratefully accepted. Contributions should be 

emailed to the editor at p.archer@xtra.co.nz . Please note that the final date for 

acceptance of items will be 29 Nov.   Editor. 

 

CWL MEETING: will be on Thurs, 16 Nov after the 9.30am Mass, with morning tea 

to follow.  Raffle and Trading table.  We will have a “Let’s Reminisce”  

session.  Tell a little story, bring a photo or item to share with us over morning 

tea.  All welcome. 

 

ADVANCE NOTICE:  SOLIDARITY IN RESPECT FOR LIFE SERVICE to be held at  

St Peters Presbyterian Church, Spring St, Tauranga on evening Sun, 26 Nov.  This 

will be the 30th annual version of this ecumenical event organized by Voice for 

Life, there will be a special speaker on this occasion. 

 

LOVERS FOR LIFE (ENGAGED COUPLES COURSE) The next ‘weekend course’ is on 

17-18 Feb 2018 will be held in Hamilton.  

The next ‘7 sessions course’, facilitated over 7 weeks in the evening, will be held 

in Tauranga starting in late Feb 2018. All couples needing to do either of these 

courses, please apply for the registration form from Joe Hogan 

at  "joeh@cdh.org.nz"  or phone on 027-7424466.  

 

COLUMBAN CALENDARS on sale in STM Church foyer $12. 

ST VINCENT DE PAUL CHRISTMAS CARDS on sale also, packet $2.50 for packet 5. 
 

 

 

 

Papamoa Coast 
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PASSIONIST FAMILY GROUP NEWS:   

 

Martin Family Group: Wed 15 Nov Church Complex 10am,  Quiz time with the 

the incomparable John McCarthy as the quizmaster. Please bring a small 

morning tea and have your brains exercised.  

Wed 29 Nov 10am;  We will meet at the Pacifica cafe Tara Road.  If you need a 

lift please let me know and I will arrange it.  

Please note in you diaries our end of year function. The date is Wed 13 Dec  the 

venue is the RSA at Dee Street Mt Mgn at 1pm at a cost of $25 each with a  

discount for members of that RSA.  Any parishioner who would like a special 

meal with great company is cordially invited to join us. 

 

Edge Family Group is having a Christmas meal at Peter and Heather Archer's 

home on 10 Dec, at 5.30pm at 23a Jasmine Plc, Mt Maunganui.   

A plate of salad please. 
 

CATHOLIC MENS GROUP will be meeting on Wed 15 Nov at STM complex from 

7.30 pm.  All men are welcome’, Contact Emmanuel on 0274114286 or 

email shanbern@xtra.co.nz 
 

BISHOP DENIS BROWNE will be hosting the final Catholic men’s group on Fri, 17 

Nov in Matamata parish. Mass will be held at 5pm followed by the meeting at 

6pm, contact Emmanuel 0274114286,email shanbern@xtra.co.nz  

 

EXPRESSIONS OF INTEREST—Director, National Liturgy Office:  The NZ Catholic 

Bishops’ Conference is seeking expressions of interest in the role of Director of 

the National Liturgy Office.  In addition to a background in liturgical studies/

ministry, the successful applicant will have excellent interpersonal skills, strong 

administrative and managerial experience.  While currently based in Auckland 

there is flexibility on the location of the role.  Contact James van Schie,  

Exectutive Officer, jvanschie@nzcbc.org.nz.  Closing date Mon, 20 Nov 17.  See 

noticeboard for more detailed information. 
 

HOME HELP:  A few hours every fortnight, cleaning etc – one or two people.   

(in Papamoa)  Please Ph 575 7868. 
 

NEW PARISH PHONE APP:  The app which works on android 

and iphones  provides information on masses, latest news, 

rosters, contact information and most importantly has the 

weekly newsletter included. We also intend to issue alerts 

re funerals and parish events as a reminder.  It can be 

downloaded from the Apps store, if this sounds to difficult 

to download a friend who is IT savy can forward it to your 

phone for you.   The Apps name is all saints by the sea. 

We now have over 150 using with the app!   

 

DONATIONS TO PARISH:  Ph parish office 575 4807 ext 2 to 

arrange for envelopes or donations by automatic  

payments.  You will then be allocated a number & a  

receipt will be issued in April  to enable you to claim a tax 

rebate. 

 

HOSPITAL CHAPLAINCY & VISITING SICK/HOUSEBOUND:  If 

you are being admitted to Tga Hospital and would like to 

be visited by the hospital chaplain/s, please contact the 

parish office, or when completing the hospital admittance 

form, state that you are Roman Catholic.  If you are  

housebound/sick/elderly and would like to receive a visit 

from the clergy, please contact office.   
 

READINGS for 33rd Sunday in Ordinary Time, 19 Nov 

1.  Prov 31:10-13, 19-20,30-31  2.  1 Thessalonians 5:1-6 

Gospel:  Matthew 25:14-30 

 

MASS INTENTIONS:  If you wish to have a Mass offered 

please complete a Mass intention card & hand into parish 

office or phone office to arrange.  Donation envelopes 

are available  & can be handed into  office.  (Yellow  

intention cards are in a plastic holder on the wall—  

by statue in STM Church foyer). 

SUNDAY  
MASS TIMES 

 
Mt Maunganui 
9.30am & 5pm  

 
Te Puke 

Saturday Vigil  5pm 
 

Please note:  these 
times subject to change 

 
WEEKDAY  

MASS TIMES 
 Monday 

9am Te Puke 
 

Tuesday 
9am Te Puke 

 
Wednesday 

9am Mt 
 

Thursday 
9am Mt 

 
Anointing of Sick 
After Mass every  

Thursday 
 

Friday 
9am Mt 

 
Saturday 

9am Rosary Mt 
 

RECONCILIATION 
Before Mass  

Tues & Sat (TP) & 
Wed to Friday (Mt)  
8.30am to 8.45am. 

 
NB: Liturgy of Word 
& Holy Communion  
Mon & Tues (Mt) 9am 

 
Maketu 

Maori Mass  
2nd Sunday of  
month 11.30am 

3rd Sunday of month 
Liturgy  service 

11.30am  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEW WEBSITE:  www.allsaintsbythesea.nz 
Parish Priest:  Fr Darren McFarlane;  Assistant Priest:  Fr Stuart Young 
Deacons:  Henk Gielen, Vince Shaw, Doug Rewi. 
Presbytery:  St Patrick’s, Queen St, Te Puke, Ph 07 573 5377 
Parish Office, 17 Gloucester Rd, Mt Maunganui 3116.   Ph 07 575 4807 ext 2.   
Email:  admin@allsaintsbythesea.nz 

MASS INTENTIONS FOR THIS WEEK: 

Mon     

Tues    

Wed     Tony Noble RIP 

Thurs   Edward & Josephine Fernandes & Souls in  

  Pergatory 

Fri    Colleen Rook RIP 
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